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September 8, 2010
Kris Carver

Foss High School

2112 South Tyler

Tacoma, WA 98405

Dear Ms. Carver,

I hope this letter finds you at the beginning of a wonderful and exciting new year.  We too are beginning a new cohort of students, MIT 2010-2012 in the Master in Teaching program at The Evergreen State College.  I am writing to request your assistance in preparing these students to fulfill their realization of becoming qualified Washington State teachers.

The MIT faculty has asked me to request Foss High School as one of the observation sites for their current students. This request is made pursuant to WAC 180-78A-264(6), which reads:

WAC 180-78A-264 Approval standard - Program design.  Building on the mission to prepare educators who demonstrate a positive impact on student learning, the following evidence shall be evaluated to determine whether each preparation program is in compliance with the program design standard of WAC-78A-220(4):

6) Field experiences are integrated throughout the preparation program and include experience with diverse populations in a variety of settings.

As part of the MIT field observation requirements students will spend some time in a variety of school setting this fall quarter.  Students are to participate in an observation at high school, middle school, and elementary grade levels.  The idea is that the students will not only experience the variety of demographic areas, but will also experience elementary, middle and high school grade levels, regardless of their future teaching goals.

Attached you will find a copy of the Fall Classroom Observation Guide.  Each MIT 2010 student will be expected to following this guide.  In addition, we expect our students to be aware of the needs of your school community and to remember that they are guests in your schools.  Please do not hesitate to contact this office immediately if there are problems or concerns related to our students being in your buildings.

Please look over the guidelines and the additional information below, share the information with your principal and faculty, and let me know if they would be interested in having our students at their school on TUESDAY mornings this quarter.

The MIT faculty has requested that field observations take place on Tuesday, October 5, 2010 and ending on Tuesday, December 7,  2010.  There will not be observations on Thanksgiving week. 

It will be up to Foss High School to decide the best location within the building to assign our students.  It is not necessary to assign MIT students within their endorsement areas.  It is suggested that the students be placed in groups of three, which would necessitate the use of five (5) individual classrooms as observation rooms.  However, the needs of your school are important to us, so if that will not work, but a different configuration will, we are willing to be flexible.  The important thing is for our students to experience public school communities.

Thank you for taking the time to look over this information and, hopefully, making the decision to invite our students to your high school, or if I might answer any questions you may have.  I can be reached at 360-867-6573 or pettyl@evergreen.edu.  If I have not heard from you, I will contact you in a couple of days to check the status of this request.

Sincerely,

Loren
Loren E. Petty

Field Experience and Assessment
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